February 4, 2025

BILL: SB105

Proponent Written-only Testimony

Conferee: Dale Enyart Representing: Self

Chairman Thompson and Members of the Committee,

While I am generally a Proponent of SB105, I would suggest it be a short term fix. I would rather the decision be placed more in We The People's hands. My suggestion would be for the party of the elected being replaced to convene a meeting of all 4 Kansas Congressional Districts Delegates to vote on and select the replacement. That is much more representative of the People, by the People, for the People. Straightforward and simple....you could even say Common Sense. Taking the final decision completely out of the Governor's, and legislative leadership's hands is the most transparent and trustworthy way, short of holding a Special Election.

Thank you for your consideration,

Dale Enyart